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 As I come to the end of my term and reflect on where we are financially, 

and where we are headed’ I am reminded of an old saying, “You can’t pull 

hair where there is none!” Our income does not equal our expenses. This 

isn’t the first time we have been in this position either! We are not alone as 

a conference or a denomination! Many of our member churches are facing 

similar challenges. Your Board leadership and committees have been 

engaged in conversations and studies exploring options and opportunities 

to live within our means. Once again, we see that God is still speaking! We 

have been called to work together to share our time talent and treasury. I 

am constantly amazed at the relationships we have shared with others in 

the church. There is Hope. If you are reading this, God is not done with us 

yet. There is still work to be done. We still are disciples and directed to go 

out and make disciples of others. More hands make work lighter! Together 

we are stronger. 


